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Recycle Your Mobile: Over 5 million mobile phones are 
thrown away in the UK each year. Mobile phones contain 
toxic substances and these phones often go to landfill. 
These substances, when disposed of in landfill sites, can 
leak into the surrounding soil, polluting the environment 
and potentially endangering wildlife. There is now an 
alternative that saves waste and raises funds for wildlife 
conservation. 
 
We have teamed up with the Recycling Appeal, who, for 
every phone they receive, will donate up to £10 to help the 
local Wildlife Trust of your choice. 
 
Recycling your mobile phone is easy. Either follow the link 
below or email us at info@wildlifepartnerships.org and we 
can send you a box of special envelopes so you and your 
colleagues can send your mobile phones to the Recycling 
Appeal at www.recyclingappeal.com  It's all FREEPOST 
so it won't cost you a penny. 
 

Recycle your mobile and help local wildlife - it’s your call!  
 

We would like to welcome you to the third bi-annual Wildlife 
Trusts Wales corporate e-newsletter. Our Welsh Wildlife 
Partnerships scheme seeks to build meaningful partnerships 
between the Trusts and Welsh businesses. Read on to find 
out about some of the exciting ways companies across Wales 
are engaging with their local Wildlife Trusts.  
Amber Livingston – Welsh Wildlife Partnerships Support 
Officer, would like to say a personal goodbye to all our Welsh 
Wildlife Partners. She is leaving Wildlife Trusts Wales in order 
to go travelling; she says “It has been a pleasure working with 
all our fantastic partner companies over the past two years”.  
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Three of our Wildlife Partners from North Wales are 
supporting the North Wales Breeding Bird Atlas project by 
sponsoring individual species at £200 each, for the book 
which will be produced with all the maps and write-ups. 
Fieldwork for the project continues until July 2011. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wylfa are also helping to fund the seasonal wardens at 
Cemlyn for the 2010 season. Any other Wildlife Partner 
based in North Wales interested in supporting the Bird Atlas 
project, or the wardening at Cemlyn, should contact Geoff 
Gibbs - North Wales Wildlife Trust office - 01248 351541 
 
 

Welsh Wildlife Partners:  
ArvinMeritor - BAE Systems - Bluestone Resorts 

Bourne Leisure - Caldicot & Wentlooge IDB 
Corus Strip Products - Dow Corning - Orb Electrical  Steels 

Vale Inco 
Advanced Elastomer Systems Ltd - Airbus - Cadbury  
Cambrian Training - Celsa - Legal & General - Solut ia 
Aggregate Industries - BHP Billiton - Deeside Power  

First Hydro - Haulfryn Group - Johnsey Estates 
Robert Davies Partnership - Sharp - Tarmac 

Transfynydd Power Station - Wylfa Power Station 
Anglesey Sea Zoo - AU Partnerships 

Cambrensis Communications - Charlies 
Deeside College - DS Smith Triwall - Frank Sutton 

GreenWood Forest Park - Lafarge Aggregates 
Mandarin Stone - Marshalls 

Snowdon Mountain Railway - Toyota 
Wales Quality Centre - Welsh Oak Frame 

Bluewave IT Solutions 
Cringoed Caravan and Camping Park - Eco-explore 

Evergreen Optics - NatSol Ltd - Planet Wales 
Richards Moorehead & Laing Ltd and Sylvantutch 

�  Our newest Welsh Wildlife Partners : Bluestone Resorts  - Airbus  - Celsa - Legal & General  - Aggregate Industries  and Bluewave IT Solutions �  
 �

Bluestone go Platinum  
 

Bluestone National Park Resort is our most recent addition to 
the top tier of supporters of the Wildlife Trusts in Wales.  As 
part of Bluestone’s continuing drive to transform intensively 
farmed land into a paradise for wildlife and people alike we 
are working together to support the management of the site 
for nature conservation and to engage with their guests to 
make sure they are getting the most out of the wildlife on-site 
and in the surrounding Pembrokeshire National Park.   Keep 
an eye out in future editions of Welsh Wildlife for a more in-
depth feature on our collaboration. 
 

 One of Bluestone’s lodgings ‘Skomer’ in the mist. 

Photo credit: Dave Appleton 

Trawsfynydd Power Station  
Little Ringed Plover, which 
breeds round the lake (pictured). 
First Hydro Power Station 
Chough. 
Wylfa Power Station  
Sandwich Tern, breeding at the 
Cemlyn Reserve. 
 



 
 

Why not try Payroll Giving?  
Payroll Giving enables anyone receiving pay or a pension 
subject to PAYE to donate to any charity or religious 
organisation from their gross pay.  
 
A Payroll Giving Scheme enhances a company’s social 
responsibility profile and provides opportunities to 
demonstrate investment in the local community. It boosts 
staff morale and aids both staff retention and recruitment. 
 
Because employees give to a charity from their salary 
before  tax is deducted; this means that if £5.00 is donated, 
only £3.90 of their own money is taken (for people who pay 
40% tax this ratio is £5.00: £3.00). This enables them to 
give extra without it costing more. 
If you or your company is interested in Payroll Giving 
please contact a member of the Welsh Wildlife Partnerships 
team. 
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We would like to thank the Intellectual Property and UK 
Patients Office for inviting us to have a stand at their  

Eco-Fair in Newport this month.   
The event was well attended by staff, many of whom took 
up the opportunity for membership of the Gwent Wildlife 

Trust for themselves and their families and to find out more 
about our nature reserves and events. 

He explained that the recently published list does not single 
out individual winners: "Instead the idea is to provide a 
comprehensive list of a wide range of travel and tourism 
companies who have convinced us that sustainability is at the 
heart of their business."  
 
Stephen Bristow, owner of the GreenWood Forest Park, has 
had his business's carbon footprint in mind since the 1990s 
when constructing their main building out of locally-sourced 
green oak. He's also a firm believer in the visitors using their 
own energy to power the park, as they do on the people-
powered roller-coaster. "It's the only one in the world that 
generates more power than it uses," said Stephen of the ride, 
which uses a combination of funicular-railway technology and 
gravity to get up some speed.  "The visitors walk up a hill, get 
in a cabin on rails where their weight drives them down and in 
turn, pulls the coaster cars up the hill. So they walk back up 
the hill to get in the coaster cars and we give them a push. 
 

Frankie, Dylan and Wil from Anglesey Sea Zoo supporting 
North Wales Wildlife Trust’s Sping into Action day (24th 
April), having completed a mile up and down the pier. Also in 
picture: Jean Roscoe - Former North Wales Wildlife Trust, 
Arfon Branch, Chairman and former Gwynedd Councillor. 
 

It may sound 
complicated, but it only 
takes four minutes and 
works really well." The 
park also uses recycled 
slate on the paths and 
rainwater to flush the 
toilets. But Stephen 
always thinks they could 
do better. "There are 
always things we should 
be doing," he admitted. 
"The kitchen waste goes 
to landfill because of the 
rules and regulations. 
You can only get past 
them by buying a very 
expensive machine”. 

'Greenest'  places to visit in the world:  
 GreenWood Forest Park, 
Felinheli, and Coed-y-Brenin 
visitor centre, Dolgellau, 
made it on to the Green 
Travel List alongside 
enterprises in Ibiza, Ethiopia 
and New Zealand which all 
have one thing in common, 
their enthusiasm for 
environmentally-sustainable 
tourism.  
"The aim is to help travellers 
find a greener holiday," said 
Richard Hammond of 
greentraveller.co.uk. 
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Corporate Volunteering  
As a business you might be interested in corporate 
volunteering opportunities as part of your Corporate Social 
Responsibility policy.  
 
Your local Wildlife Trust can organize a practical work party 
that meets the expectations of your staff whilst helping the 
Trust deliver valuable nature conservation work. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We provide Wildlife Trust staff to lead the event. Our staff 
will give an introduction to the reserve and the work, and 
will provide all necessary training for the day. Risk 
assessments and Health and Safety requirements will be 
taken care of by the Trust. Some reserves are remote and 
have few facilities and offer a truly wild experience in 
stunning surroundings, whilst others have excellent 
facilities. 
 
If you are interested in a Corporate Volunteering event and 
would like further information and details of costs, please 
contact your local Trust or the Partnerships Development 
team by phone or email. 
 

Cadbury employees building a deadwood sculpture at Marford 
Quarry, a North Wales Wildlife Trust reserve near Wrexham. 

Welsh Wildlife Partnerships team who’s who:  
Amy Mulkern – Partnerships Development Manager (all Wales)  TBC – Partnerships Support Officer (all Wales) - 02920480070 
amymulkern@wildlifetrustswales.org     info@wildlifepartnerships.org  
 
Geoff Gibbs – Volunteer Support Officer (North Wales)  Julia James – Volunteer Support Officer (Gwent) 
Sandy Scott – Support Officer (Montgomeryshire)   Lindsey Maiden - Support Officer (South & West) 
 

Your local Wildlife Trusts: 
Brecknock WT  - 01874 625708   Gwent WT  - 01600 740600    Montgomeryshire WT  - 01938 555654  
enquiries@brecknockwildlifetrust.org.uk   info@gwentwildlife.org     info@montwt.co.uk 
www.brecknockwildlifetrust.org.uk   www.gwentwildlife.org     www.montwt.co.uk 
 
North Wales WT  - 01248 351541   Radnorshire WT -  01597 823298   WT of South & West Wales - 01656 724100  
nwwt@wildlifetrustswales.org   info@rwtwales.org    info@welshwildlife.org    
www.wildlifetrust.org.uk/northwales   www.radnorshirewildlifetrust.org.uk   www.welshwildlife.org 
    

Marine Wildlife Spotting with Quay West  
The Bourne Leisure holiday park at Quay West has joined 
forces with Wildlife Trusts staff at the Cardigan Bay Marine 
Wildlife Centre to engage holiday makers with our rich marine 
environment.  Wales is fortunate to have superb marine wildlife 
as well as our fantastic land based creatures.  Dolphins, 
porpoise, basking sharks and sea horses: we even have coral 
reefs!  There are many birds that rely on a healthy marine 
environment too, including our iconic ‘clown bird’; the Puffin 
(pictured below).  
By teaming up to produce interpretation on site and run events 
for families, we hope to give holidaymakers a chance to learn 
more about what makes Wales’ coastal waters so special.  If 
they take up one of the Cardigan Bay Marine Wildlife Centre 
boat trips, they may even get the chance to see dolphins and 
seals up close in their natural environment and when they get 
back to Quay West, they can enter their sightings into the new 
‘spottings board’ we’re putting up. 
 

Don’t forget to ask about the Welsh Wildlife Partners’  
entitlement to discounted individual membership fee s 

for all your staff members! 
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Spotlight on the Marine environment in Wales  
The next few years are going to provide exciting times for the 
marine environment in Wales and Wildlife Trusts Wales has 
been lucky enough to secure funds towards supporting a 
Marine Campaigns and Advocacy Officer. 
 
Sarah Perry, The Wildlife Trusts Marine Campaigns and 
Advocacy Officer, will be working on our Living Seas campaign 
over the next three years as well as focusing on influencing the 
Welsh Assembly Government on the implementation of the 
Marine and Coastal Access Act which came into force in 
November 2009. The Marine Act is a ‘once in a lifetime’ 
opportunity for the Welsh Assembly Government to put in place 
systems to boost protection for the amazing marine wildlife we 
have in Wales and to make changes to and to improve the 
management of all activities at sea. These systems and 
changes will ultimately help us to achieve Living Seas, the 
Wildlife Trusts’ vision for the future of the UK’s seas. Within 
Living Seas, marine wildlife thrives, from the depths of the 
ocean to the coastal shallows. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sarah will be working to raise awareness amongst politicians, 
marine stakeholders and the wider public about the importance 
of the marine environment and the need for marine legislation 
in Wales. She will also be engaging with Welsh Ministers, 
Assembly Members, Welsh MPs and civil servants on the 
implementation of the Marine Act. 
Wildlife Trusts Wales is greatly excited about the future of the 
marine environment in Wales and we are keen to work with 
companies who harbour an interest in the marine environment. 
 

The Welsh Wildlife Partnerships team would like to thank GreenWood  Forest Park  
for their generous sponsorship of the translation o f the Corporate Newsletter! 

Reef Scene by Dave Peake BSOUP 2009 runner up 

Environment Minister urges people across Wales to 
take action on Biodiversity 
 
Biodiversity is our life support system and it is vital that we 
all take action to protect it. This was the message from 
Environment Minister, Jane Davidson who was speaking 
ahead of the International Day of Biodiversity. 
 
“The loss of biodiversity is often seen as a global problem 
which can make people feel that it is not an issue that 
directly affects them. This is really not the case. Biodiversity 
is our life support system. It provides us with clean water, 
clean air and fertile soils, and enables our ultimate survival. 
 It is vital that we take action to protect our biodiversity here 
in Wales.  
The Assembly Government is currently refreshing its 
approach to biodiversity and nature conservation and in the 
autumn will be consulting on our new Natural Environment 
Framework. But there are small and tangible things we can 
all do to make a difference. Today I am also launching an 
online biodiversity pledge so that organisations and 
individuals across Wales can show their support for 
protecting biodiversity. We really want to raise this issue in 
the public consciousness and get as much online support 
as possible, so please do have a look and pledge your 
support.” 
 

Events: 
International Business Symposium on Biodiversity to be 
held in London on the 13th July  
http://www.businessofbiodiversity.co.uk/index.php 
 
Hopefully anyone attending the Symposium won’t be too 
tired to attend the Welsh version the day after!  On the 14th 
July all Welsh Wildlife Partners are invited to attend our 
annual corporate day, this year hosted by Dow Corning in 
Barry, Cardiff.   Why not bring along a client, supplier or 
neighboring business; this is the international year for 
Biodiversity and we want to get the message out there! 
Contact Amy Mulkern: amymulkern@wildlifetrustswales.org 
for more information. 
 
At the other end of the country, Wildlife Partners, staff and 
friends are invited to visit Cemlyn on Anglesey to see the 
thriving tern colony, 1500 pairs of Sandwich terns counted 
recently. Trust staff and the reserve warden will help you to 
enjoy the spectacle. Meet at the Bryn Aber (west end) car 
park at 7pm, Wednesday 30th June. Directions to the 
reserve can be found on www.northwaleswildlifetrust.org.uk 
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Urban Wildlife  
 

Celsa Manufacturing’s plant in the Cardiff docks couldn’t get 
more urban.  Nestled between the residential areas of Splott 
and Tremorfa and the sprawl of government buildings in 
Cardiff Bay it is hard to imagine a site that appears more 
removed from traditional nature conservation areas like 
Overton Mere in Glamorgan or Gilfach in Radnorshire.   But 
they love their wildlife!  When I first went to visit to talk about 
becoming a Welsh Wildlife Partner and to see what we could 
get up to together to deliver our vision of a Wales rich in 
wildlife for the enjoyment of all, one of the first things I noticed 
was a blackbird foraging in their shrubbery.  I was delighted 
when the Celsa staff asked me what type of bird was making 
the beautiful song in the early mornings that they enjoyed so 
much.  It was their resident blackbird in action. 
 
Celsa see a partnership with the Wildlife Trusts as a way of 
meeting a number of their corporate social responsibility 
objectives at once.  The Gold membership they have taken 
out supports our conservation work, thereby helping to offset 
their impact on biodiversity: a good end in itself, and also 
useful to report in their EMAS certification.   We are also 
working together to engage the local community.  Celsa are 
helping us with our Cardiff Wildlife Garden Survey, putting it 
out to the local schools they are already working with.  We 
hope to get some useful results to help us plan our approach 
to nature conservation in Cardiff and future projects with 
Celsa. 
 
The launch of the partnership was combined with Celsa’s 
recent award for their Eco-reinforcement steel products, and 
was attended by the deputy First Minister, Ieuan Wyn Jones.   
 
Eco-Reinforcement is a trademark for responsibly sourced 
reinforcing steel. It is a third-party certification scheme 
developed by the UK reinforcing steel sector to comply with 
BRE Global’s BES 6001 Framework Standard for the 
Responsible Sourcing of Construction Products. Eco-
Reinforcement enables construction clients, specifiers and 
contractors to purchase reinforcing steel from a supply chain 
which is proactively addressing issues of sustainability. Celsa 
UK are now certified to the Eco-Reinforcement standard, 
making us the first steel mill in the world to be certified to a 
responsible sourcing standard. 
 
Sarah Kessell, Chief Executive of the Wildlife Trust of South 
and West Wales attended the day and said; ‘We are proud to 
work with Celsa Manufacturing.  Not only are they committed 
to nature conservation, but their recycled steel reinforcing 
products help to ensure we are making the most of the 
world’s resources and play a part in our move toward a more 
sustainable future’ 
 

Francesc Rubiralta (General Manager, Celsa Manufacturing) 
accepting the Welsh Wildlife Partnerships Certificate from 
Amy Mulkern and Sarah Kessell 

… the other end of the spectrum  
 
The large area conservation project on Pumlumon is as far 
away from Celsa as it’s possible to get in terms of landscape.  
The Pumlumon Project is a landscape-scale strategy that 
forges new partnerships between conservation, farming, 
forestry and tourism, and meets multiple objectives over a 
40,000-hectare area of the northern Cambrians. It represents 
one of the largest and most diverse habitat restoration 
projects in Europe.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ecosystem services to social and economic issues can be 
realised. Wildlife Trusts Wales is tackling this through working 
with partners to re-wet the uplands, creating a fantastic 
habitat for wildlife, good grazing for traditional cattle breeds, 
access and tourism opportunities.  The 2 year interim report 
is available on request, email Amy Mulkern 
amymulkern@wildlifetrustswales.org to find out more. 

Within landscape-
scale conservation, 
people and 
communities need to 
be re-connected with 
their local 
environment and 
conservation needs 
to integrate more 
closely with other 
land use, so that 
the benefit of 



 
 
 
 
 
 

June 2009 
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Insuring Biodiversity - Legal & General become Welsh 
Wildlife Partners  
 
It’s really nice to be working with Legal & General again.   
I worked with them when I worked for the Forest 
Stewardship Council, helping them to make sure that their 
timber and paper products came from responsibly managed 
sources.  Funnily enough, Lyndsey Maiden, the new Editor 
of Welsh Wildlife also worked with them in a former 
existence when she was with the RNID. 
 
As with all the companies we work with, Legal & General 
engage with wider social and environmental issues for 
many reasons; it is the right thing to do from a moral or 
ethical stance, it is good for worker morale and it means 
they know they are meeting any legal obligations.  In fact, 
for all those reasons common to us all that lead us to 
support any charity in our jobs or in our private lives. 
 
I believe supporting the Wildlife Trusts is also about risk 
management, which is something that should strike a chord 
with every business and in particular Legal & General who 
exist to provide a buffer for us when things go wrong.  
Because no matter how sensible we are, from time to time 
it does all go wrong and when it does you take out your 
files and you tear through them hoping that you 
remembered to renew your policy and that whatever 
disaster has struck was covered under your insurance.   
 
Working with the Wildlife Trusts isn’t going to ‘future proof’ 
your business: I don’t believe anything can do that.  What it 
can do is make sure that you can plan in advance rather 
than react to what has already happened.   While this is 
useful, for me this is not the most serious risk that working 
with the Wildlife Trusts insures against.   
 
I am more concerned about food security, carbon storage, 
human health and wellbeing and flood management.   
These are serious issues that affect our continuing ability to 
have developed societies like the one we are lucky enough 
to live in.  Protecting biodiversity and the dynamic 
landscapes we are part of is one of the most important 
things we can do, individually or collectively. 
 
By joining us as Gold level Welsh Wildlife Partners, Legal & 
General are helping to insure humanity against these risks.  
They are helping to make sure that there are plenty of 
wildflowers for bees to thrive on and support our 
campaigning work on pollinators, thereby reducing the risk 
to food security caused by the collapse of bee colonies. 
They are helping us to recreate wetlands, meadows and 
woodlands across Wales, thereby increasing carbon 
sequestration levels and reducing carbon emissions.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
These natural habitats, particularly upland peat bogs, act not 
only as carbon sinks but water storage areas keeping our 
rivers flowing during droughts and stopping them flooding so 
badly after heavy rains.   
 
The Wildlife Trusts protect species on our nature reserves 
and working in partnership with other land owners, keeping 
them in trust for future generations and future needs.  A lot of 
our medicines are based on natural compounds, the tablets 
that keep my husband alive are plant derivatives, and we are 
still developing new therapies and treatments from plant and 
animal sources.  We have got to protect this capital resource 
and the Wildlife Trusts are committed to protecting and 
enhancing biodiversity on land and in our marine 
environment.   There is a growing body of evidence that 
shows that being out in the natural environment is good for 
your state of mind.  Rates of treatment for mental illness are 
rising steadily and this levies a huge cost (not just financial) 
on individuals, families, employers and society.  The Wildlife 
Trusts have spent the last 98 years trying to preserve as 
much as possible so that it would be there for us when we 
realised its value. 
 
All our Welsh Wildlife Partners are supporting this work 
through their membership so you are all insurers for our 
future.  There are not many things you can do that are more 
important than making a good future for our children and 
grandchildren and a world without a rich array of species, 
habitats and landscapes is not a good future.  I am proud to 
work with all our Welsh Wildlife Partners and to welcome 
Legal & General into the fold. 
 
Amy Mulkern,  
Partnerships Development Manager, Wildlife Trusts Wales. 
 

Find out how to green your business  ask for the Wildlife 
Trusts Wales “sustainability in the workplace” leaflet;  

or get it here: (PDF 2.2MB). 


